
Aircraft noise over Wokingam

I have submitted more evidence to the recent Heathrow consultation about the
need to reduce aircraft noise, and have received an answer to my recent
Parliamentary Question:

To ask the Secretary of State for Transport, what steps his Department is
taking to limit aircraft noise over Wokingham constituency. (270234)
Tabled on: 27 June 2019
Answer:
Michael Ellis:
The Government recognises that aviation noise is a key concern for
communities that aircraft fly over, including areas such as Wokingham.
As part of its forthcoming Aviation Strategy, the Government has put forward
a number of proposals designed to incentivise the aviation industry to
successfully modernise airspace. The benefits of airspace modernisation are
well known. For example, it should allow aircraft to climb more quickly than
they can at present, and descend continuously, both of which will have a
noticeable noise reduction benefit for overflown communities.
The Government has also taken forward proposals for additional ways of
representing communities’ exposure to noise and requirements for optional
analysis and consultation that will ensure communities are more engaged in
the future decisions around airspace that affect them.
London Heathrow Airport is developing its proposal for the Compton departure
route, the operation of which affects communities near Wokingham. We expect
that London Heathrow Airport will consult on its proposals next year, and
this will provide an opportunity for communities to influence the final
design for this departure route.
The answer was submitted on 04 Jul 2019 at 12:20.

________________________________________

Can populists govern as populists?

https://johnredwoodsdiary.com/

We have two good examples of populists now in power. In the USA Mr Trump is
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seeking to remodel government  in line with his promises to the American
people. In Italy a populist coalition between Lega and Cinque Stelle
struggles to keep to its pledges to the Italian people.

Mr Trump’s early months in office were afflicted by a reluctance of
departments of government to implement his wishes. Secretaries of State and
other senior officials he had appointed allowed the media to run a story that
“grown ups” were still in charge of the Administration. Someone briefed that
people could safely discount the President’s tweets and views, as these were
not what the government was doing. Mr Trump soon worked out that you have to
be in power as well as in office if you wish to get things done. He embarked
on removing a number of the senior people in the government who did not get
on with his tasks, seeking a team of people who would reflect his wishes and
would stick to the campaign promises he made.

The governing establishment seemed to think using tariffs to seek better
deals around the world was not the done thing. Mr Trump pushed on with the
strategy and found a Commerce Secretary, a Treasury Secretary and a Secretary
of State who accepted the direction of travel. Some of the Pentagon and State
department seem to favour more military action in the Middle East. Mr Trump
has been very careful to use minimum power and only in response to a military
provocation. As he himself says, he is not a warmonger and would prefer the
USA to be at peace.

There are times when the President’s tactical changes to try to get advantage
in negotiations with foreign interests make it difficult for the relevant
government department to keep up. The departments have got better at keeping
quiet when the President is on manoeuvres to gain improvements, as with the
tariff threat to Mexico to get them to provide more policing of their
borders. Mr Trump’s wish to have wide ranging tax cuts was more of a
mainstream policy which government  and Congress co-operated in, with a
successful outcome.

Mr Trump seems to show that a determined politician who wants to keep his
word to the electors can make a reluctant governing machine do much of what
he wishes. Conscious that a network of international treaties, the so called
international rules based system, can impede the US ambitions for fairer
trade or faster growth, the President has been prepared to bend or remove
international obstacles to America First jobs based strategy. Faced with an
often hostile Congress he has made full use of Presidential executive power
and special role in international affairs.

In contrast under the much more comprehensive and stifling EU rules the
Italian populist coalition has found it difficult to keep its promises. The
wide ranging tax cuts Lega favours and the substantial basic income guarantee
Cinque wants have proved difficult against EU enforced budget rules. The
leaders of the two parties were forced to be Deputy Prime Ministers, with a
PM over them acceptable to the EU with the force to keep Italy in the EU and
Euro system. The government’s wish to have a tougher  migration policy has
come up against the EU rules and requirements. The government’s wish to
rebuild the infrastructure and invest more in the economy is thwarted by debt
and deficit controls.



The Syriza experiment in Greece  ended in failure for the radical left party,
unable to break out of the financial controls imposed by the Euro area
because they ultimately would not or could not walk away from the Euro and
establish an independent Greek economic policy. Italy is experiencing a
similar dilemma. To do the things its government would like to do would
require exit from the Euro. The populists are not willing to do something
that big and might not have popular support if they tried it. The break up of
the Soviet Union showed that it was quite possible for countries to leave a
currency bloc and have different economic policies that worked well in a
matter of months after exit. Current members of the Euro do not seem to think
that would be possible or desirable in their case, so they will fail to be
populists in power as well as in office.

Democratic politics should be about
the needs of voters, not the vanities
of the media and politicians

In France many demonstrators have taken to the streets for the last six
months to protest against taxes which are too high, government which impedes
their lives, and politicians who are out of touch with the mood.

In Hong Kong hundred of thousands have peacefully demonstrated against a
government which wants to remove their freedoms and place them more firmly
under Chinese control in ways they fear.

In the UK voters resoundingly rejected the two main political parties in the
recent European elections for their collective failure to implement the
decision of the EU referendum.

All across the continent of Europe traditional centre right and centre left
parties have been voted out of office for their failure to put the prosperity
and welfare of people above the demands of the EU scheme.

The response of the out of sympathy elites in each case is different. In Hong
Kong it is likely the authorities will ignore the views of voters and will
seek to find ways of suppressing the protests. The damage done to the
Legislative Council building provides a reason  the authorities will use  to
clamp down, in reprisals that may go beyond just the few who did physical
damage to  the place. In France the President says he is listening and makes
a few token gestures over taxes, but drives on with the same old agenda
despite the reversals. In the UK the ruling party is trying to change leader
and find one who will implement the wishes of the people with many members of
the Conservative party conscious that it has no right to political success if
it fails to do the people’s bidding. In Italy Lega and Cinque Stelle strain
at the leash of unpopular  Euro and EU rules but so far have declined to
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break out.

Tomorrow I will look at what happens when the populists get into power. Are
they absorbed and turned into establishment clones, or can they assert their
different agenda? Does the agenda work?

Event today 12.30 at Oxford and
Cambridge club (tickets from Politeia)

“Wake up politicians – the people are revolting”

with Matthew Goodwin Professor of Politics Univ of Kent

Robert Tombs   Emeritus Professor of French History Cambridge

Sarah Elliott  Chair of Republicans Overseas UK

John Redwood, author of “We don’t believe you”

Politeia 0207 799 5034

The future of the Euro

https://johnredwoodsdiary.com/

Recently Mr Draghi, the outgoing President of the European Central Bank, gave
a good lecture on the past and future of the currency he has defended and
developed in recent years. He gave an honest account of the successes and
failures of ECB policy and wider Euro policy by the EU since the foundation
of the currency. He admitted that the EU had a bad banking crisis just like
the USA and UK in 2008-9, but were slower to tackle the underlying weaknesses
of their banks . He accepted that in its wish to be tough on inflation the
ECB had been less helpful to output and jobs in the zone, with a measure of
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overdoing it. He rightly drew attention to the way unconventional measures
including creating money to buy up government bonds saved the currency. He
did not mention the Greek and Cypriot crises which are also an important part
of the story.

The interesting thing he argued for the future was the need to create a
“common fiscal stabilization instrument” as he thinks the overall fiscal
stance of the Eurozone is too tight. His problem is that the countries that
want fiscal expansion to boost their economies including Greece and Italy
have very high levels of indebtedness which they cannot expand under EU
rules. Mr Draghi recognises he cannot change these rules and maybe does not
want to anyway. Meanwhile Germany with capacity to expand its spending, cut
its taxes and borrow a bit more, does not want to.

It appears that Mr Draghi is proposing a bigger budget at EU level with
borrowing at EU level as well. If the EU had a balance sheet that can be
expanded by borrowing to offset overall fiscal tightness across the zone as a
whole, that would deal with Mr Draghi’s worries about policy stance. There
would, of course, be arguments about whether the zone should do any such
thing, and if it did where the money should be spent and on what. A suitable
scheme might for example allow the EU to borrow substantial sums for
infrastructure investment, and then to orient them to the  states in a weaker
financial position or with lower incomes. This would provide a new mechanism
to route some of the German surplus directly into the deficit states.

This is a big question for the incoming European Parliament and Commission.
How far away are we from a bigger common EU budget, and a common EU balance
sheet expanded to provide more demand and activity in the zone? Isn’t it a
backdoor way to a transfer union?


